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Hello members  

This the last newsletter for the year and the 
open show at Big Dogs Day Out was the last 
function for the year. It's been a huge year for 
the committee of the club running without a full 
committee especially when we held the Trophy 
Show. It has become even harder now that we 
have 4 vacancies on the committee and no one 
wanting to take up a position. Without the full 
committee the pressure on the existing commit-
tee just gets bigger and people burn out . In 
light of this we are now in this we are looking at 
our calendar for next year and there will be 
fewer club functions unless we get some assis-
tance or fill a few positions on the committee.  
We can't do it all with the committee that we 
have we need a few hard workers who are will-
ing to commit some time to the club. 

The first Speciality show will be SA bully club in March and our first major show is 30 April / 
1st May with local judges. 

From myself and the committee we hope you have a joyous Christmas and great new year . 
Be kind to each other don't over indulge if you can and be safe over the silly season. See you 
all in 2016 

Alison Sutcliffe 

President BTCV 

PS: The hot weather is here, keep cool and think of the dogs plenty of water and shade and 
don't leave then in cars even during a mild day as the car gets hot quickly. 


